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10 See Phlx Rule 1098(g). 
11 See CBOE Rule 6.53C, Interpretations and 

Policies .08. 12 17 CFR 200.30–3(a)(12). 

a buffer allowance from the minimum/ 
maximum values permitted for the 
execution of these strategy orders to 
allow market participants flexibility to 
manage their business and 
accommodate executions outside of this 
range. The Exchange would monitor the 
zero value, including feedback from 
market participants, in determining 
whether the value is set at the 
appropriate level. The concern would 
set [sic] from market participants who 
are unable to close out positions. There 
are circumstances were [sic] the 
Minimum Value Buffer [sic] may be less 
than zero. For example, market 
participants who desire to trade out of 
positions at intrinsic value may not find 
a contra-side willing to trade without a 
premium. A small incremental 
allowance outside of the minimum/ 
maximum value allows for a small 
premium to offset commissions 
associated with trading and may 
incentivize participants to take the other 
side of spreads trading at intrinsic 
value. For the participant looking to 
close out their position, it may be 
financially beneficial to pay a small 
premium and close out the position 
rather than carry such position to 
expiration and take delivery. The 
purpose of this rule change is not to 
impede current order handling but to 
ensure execution prices are within a 
reasonable range of minimum and 
maximum values. These parameters are 
consistent with order protection features 
for Strategy Price Protection in that 
Strategy Price Protection offers a buffer 
allowance from the permitted values.10 

B. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement on Burden on Competition 

The Exchange does not believe that 
the proposed rule change will impose 
any burden on competition not 
necessary or appropriate in furtherance 
of the purposes of the Act. Specifically, 
the proposal does not impose an intra- 
market burden on competition, because 
it will apply to all Complex Orders 
which are either butterfly or box spreads 
entered by any Phlx member. Further, 
the proposal will not impose an undue 
burden on inter-market competition, 
rather the proposal will assist the 
Exchange in remaining competitive in 
light of protections offered by other 
options exchanges.11 The Exchange 
competes with many other options 
exchanges which offer Complex Orders. 
In this highly competitive market, 
market participants can easily and 

readily direct order flow to competing 
venues. 

C. Self-Regulatory Organization’s 
Statement on Comments on the 
Proposed Rule Change Received From 
Members, Participants, or Others 

No written comments were either 
solicited or received. 

III. Date of Effectiveness of the 
Proposed Rule Change and Timing for 
Commission Action 

Within 45 days of the date of 
publication of this notice in the Federal 
Register or within such longer period (i) 
as the Commission may designate up to 
90 days of such date if it finds such 
longer period to be appropriate and 
publishes its reasons for so finding or 
(ii) as to which the Exchange consents, 
the Commission shall: (a) By order 
approve or disapprove such proposed 
rule change, or (b) institute proceedings 
to determine whether the proposed rule 
change should be disapproved. 

IV. Solicitation of Comments 
Interested persons are invited to 

submit written data, views, and 
arguments concerning the foregoing, 
including whether the proposed rule 
change is consistent with the Act. 
Comments may be submitted by any of 
the following methods: 

Electronic Comments 

• Use the Commission’s internet 
comment form (http://www.sec.gov/ 
rules/sro.shtml); or 

• Send an email to rule-comments@
sec.gov. Please include File Number SR– 
Phlx–2018–14 on the subject line. 

Paper Comments 

• Send paper comments in triplicate 
to Secretary, Securities and Exchange 
Commission, 100 F Street NE, 
Washington, DC 20549–1090. 
All submissions should refer to File 
Number SR–Phlx–2018–14. This file 
number should be included on the 
subject line if email is used. To help the 
Commission process and review your 
comments more efficiently, please use 
only one method. The Commission will 
post all comments on the Commission’s 
internet website (http://www.sec.gov/ 
rules/sro.shtml). Copies of the 
submission, all subsequent 
amendments, all written statements 
with respect to the proposed rule 
change that are filed with the 
Commission, and all written 
communications relating to the 
proposed rule change between the 
Commission and any person, other than 
those that may be withheld from the 
public in accordance with the 

provisions of 5 U.S.C. 552, will be 
available for website viewing and 
printing in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room, 100 F Street NE, 
Washington, DC 20549 on official 
business days between the hours of 
10:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. Copies of such 
filing also will be available for 
inspection and copying at the principal 
office of the Exchange. All comments 
received will be posted without change. 
Persons submitting comments are 
cautioned that we do not redact or edit 
personal identifying information from 
comment submissions. You should 
submit only information that you wish 
to make available publicly. All 
submissions should refer to File 
Number SR–Phlx–2018–14, and should 
be submitted on or before March 22, 
2018. 

For the Commission, by the Division of 
Trading and Markets, pursuant to delegated 
authority.12 
Robert W. Errett, 
Deputy Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2018–04126 Filed 2–28–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 8011–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice: 10337] 

Culturally Significant Objects Imported 
for Exhibition Determinations: ‘‘Dead 
Sea Scrolls: The Exhibition’’ Exhibition 

ACTION: Notice; correction. 

SUMMARY: On February 23, 2018, notice 
was published on page 8146 of the 
Federal Register (volume 83, number 
37) of determinations pertaining to 
certain objects to be included in an 
exhibition entitled ‘‘Dead Sea Scrolls: 
The Exhibition.’’ The referenced notice 
is hereby corrected to state that the 
determinations set forth therein were 
made by Alyson Grunder, Deputy 
Assistant Secretary for Policy, Bureau of 
Educational and Cultural Affairs, 
Department of State, pursuant to the 
authorities listed in the Supplementary 
Information section of the referenced 
notice. 

DATES: Applicable February 23, 2018. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Elliot Chiu in the Office of the Legal 
Adviser, U.S. Department of State 
(telephone: 202–632–6471; email: 
section2459@state.gov). The mailing 
address is U.S. Department of State, L/ 
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PD, SA–5, Suite 5H03, Washington, DC 
20522–0505. 

Alyson Grunder, 
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Policy, Bureau 
of Educational and Cultural Affairs, 
Department of State. 
[FR Doc. 2018–04188 Filed 2–28–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–05–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice: 10338] 

E.O. 13224 Designation of Jund al- 
Khilafah in Tunisia, aka ISIS-Tunisia, 
aka ISIS-Tunisia Province, aka Soldiers 
of the Caliphate, aka Jund al-Khilafa, 
aka Jund al Khilafah, aka Jund al- 
Khilafah fi Tunis, aka Soldiers of the 
Caliphate in Tunisia, aka Tala I Jund al- 
Khilafah, aka Vanguards of the 
Soldiers of the Caliphate, aka Daesh 
Tunisia, aka Ajnad, as a Specially 
Designated Global Terrorist 

Acting under the authority of and in 
accordance with section 1(b) of 
Executive Order 13224 of September 23, 
2001, as amended by Executive Order 
13268 of July 2, 2002, and Executive 
Order 13284 of January 23, 2003, I 
hereby determine that the person known 
as Jund al-Khilafah in Tunisia, also 
known as ISIS-Tunisia, also known as 
ISIS-Tunisia Province, also known as 
Soldiers of the Caliphate, also known as 
Jund al-Khilafa, also known as Jund al 
Khilafah, also known as Jund al- 
Khilafah fi Tunis, also known as 
Soldiers of the Caliphate in Tunisia, 
also known as Tala I Jund al-Khilafah, 
also known as Vanguards of the Soldiers 
of the Caliphate, also known as Daesh 
Tunisia, also known as Ajnad, 
committed, or poses a significant risk of 
committing, acts of terrorism that 
threaten the security of U.S. nationals or 
the national security, foreign policy, or 
economy of the United States. 

Consistent with the determination in 
section 10 of Executive Order 13224 that 
prior notice to persons determined to be 
subject to the Order who might have a 
constitutional presence in the United 
States would render ineffectual the 
blocking and other measures authorized 
in the Order because of the ability to 
transfer funds instantaneously, I 
determine that no prior notice needs to 
be provided to any person subject to this 
determination who might have a 
constitutional presence in the United 
States, because to do so would render 
ineffectual the measures authorized in 
the Order. 

This notice shall be published in the 
Federal Register. 

Dated: February 23, 2018. 
Rex Tillerson, 
Secretary of State. 
[FR Doc. 2018–04157 Filed 2–28–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–AD–P 

OFFICE OF THE UNITED STATES 
TRADE REPRESENTATIVE 

Notice of Continuation and Request for 
Nominations for the Intergovernmental 
Policy Advisory Committee on Trade 

AGENCY: Office of the United States 
Trade Representative. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
applications. 

SUMMARY: The Office of the United 
States Trade Representative (USTR) is 
establishing a new four-year charter 
term and accepting applications from 
qualified individuals interested in 
serving as a member of the 
Intergovernmental Policy Advisory 
Committee on Trade (IGPAC). The 
IGPAC is a trade advisory committee 
that provides general policy advice and 
guidance to the United States Trade 
Representative on issues involving trade 
and development that have a significant 
relationship to the affairs of U.S. state 
and local governments. 
DATES: USTR will accept nominations 
on a rolling basis for membership on the 
IGPAC for the four-year charter term 
beginning in April 2018. To ensure 
consideration before the new charter 
term, you should submit you 
application by March 28, 2018. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Cameron Seward, Director for 
Intergovernmental Affairs and Public 
Engagement, Cameron.T.Seward@
ustr.eop.gov or 202–395–2210. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Background 
Section 135(c)(1) of the Trade Act of 

1974, as amended (19 U.S.C. 2155(c)(1)), 
authorizes the President to establish 
individual general trade policy advisory 
committees for industry, labor, 
agriculture, services, investment, 
defense, small business, and other 
interests, as appropriate, to provide 
general policy advice. The President 
delegated that authority to the United 
States Trade Representative in 
Executive Order 11846, section 4(d), 
issued on March 27, 1975. Advisory 
committees established by the Trade 
Representative are subject to the 
provisions of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act. See 19 U.S.C. 2155(f); 5 
U.S.C. App. II. 

Pursuant to these authorities, the 
United States Trade Representative 

intends to establish a new four-year 
charter term for the IGPAC, which will 
begin on April 4, 2018 and end on April 
3, 2022. 

The IGPAC is a discretionary trade 
advisory committee established to 
provide general policy advice to the 
United States Trade Representative on 
issues involving trade and development 
that have a significant relationship to 
the affairs of U.S. state and local 
governments. More specifically, the 
IGPAC provides general policy advice 
on issues that may affect U.S. state and 
local governments including: (1) 
Negotiating objectives and bargaining 
positions before entering into trade 
agreements; (2) the impact of the 
implementation of trade agreements; (3) 
matters concerning the operation of any 
trade agreement once entered into; and 
(4) other matters arising in connection 
with the development, implementation, 
and administration of the trade policy of 
the United States. 

The IGPAC meets as needed, at the 
call of the United States Trade 
Representative or his/her designee, or 
two-thirds of the IGPAC members, 
depending on various factors such as 
the level of activity of trade negotiations 
and the needs of the United States Trade 
Representative. 

II. Membership 
The IGPAC is composed of not more 

than 35 members who have expertise in 
general trade, investment and 
development issues and are appointed 
from U.S. states and localities, and other 
non-Federal governmental entities. 
Members represent the executive and 
legislative branches of state, county, and 
municipal governments and may hold 
elective or appointive office. 

The United States Trade 
Representative appoints all IGPAC 
members for a term of four-years or until 
the IGPAC charter expires, and they 
serve at his/her discretion. Individuals 
can be reappointed for any number of 
terms. The United States Trade 
Representative makes appointments 
without regard to political affiliation 
and with an interest in fostering 
geographical diversity. 

IGPAC members serve without either 
compensation or reimbursement of 
expenses. Members are responsible for 
all expenses they incur to attend 
meetings or otherwise participate in 
IGPAC activities. 

The United States Trade 
Representative appoints IGPAC 
members to represent the executive and 
legislative branches of state, county, and 
municipal governments. USTR 
anticipates that virtually all members 
will serve in a representative capacity 
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